
Pacific Coast Division 

Meeting held March 31, 2015 7:00 p.m. 

Attending: Dan Sharadin, Commissioner; San Diego State University, Collin Layana; California Poly State 

University, Geremy Blandino; Univ. of California-Los Angeles, Doug Merkel and Alex Munson; Univ. of 

California-Santa Barbara, Turner Roll; Long Beach State University, Chris Chadwick; University of San Diego, 

Jason Frankle; California State Univ. –Bakersfield, Zachary Loomer 

Bakersfield indicated they had not made a final decision yet whether they were joining since they do not have 

enough numbers at this point to enter a team. 

The Commissioner opened the call with an overview of the National Championship ballot, explaining that some 

teams throughout the country begin school late September or early October, leaving them with a 15-day 

season. To address this issue the CWPA is asking teams to vote on an alternate date for the National 

Championship that would extend their seasons. 

The division schedule was the next item on the agenda. Teams were asked if they wanted to divide by ability 

or by geography. Vote was 4-0 with two teams abstaining in favor of splitting by ability. Teams decided by 

consensus to split using the final standings with the top six teams in the “A” Division and the bottom five 

teams in the “B” Division. If Cal State Bakersfield joins next year, they will be placed in the “B” Division. 

The Commissioner presented various options regarding how to handle the regular season competition and the 

championship: 

Teams play games during the regular season within their respective groups and move a selected number of 

teams from the “B” Group to the “A” Championship based on regular season performance. 

Teams play games during the regular season within their respective groups and move a selected number of 

teams from the “B” Group to the “A” Championship and from the “A” Group to the “B” Championship based 

on regular season performance. 

Teams play games during the entire season within their respective groups and move a selected number of 

teams from the “B” Group to the “A” Group and from the “A” Group to the “B” Group for the following season 

based on final placement. 

Another variable in these options allows teams in the “B” Group the choice on whether they want to move up 

or remain where they are for either the championship of the following season. 

These options will be sent to everyone by email and a separate conference call will finalize the schedule 

including locations and dates. 

San Diego State and Cal Poly asked if additional teams would be able to attend the National Championship 

since they were some of the better clubs in the country. The Commissioner stated that would not be possible 

unless the current format changed. We would need to add days to the tournament, split the pool into two 

courses, find a site with two adjacent pools willing to host, or make one of the current divisions stay home. 

One other option suggested creating a play-in game. However, it was noted that the costs and logistics of this 

would be very challenging. 

 


